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CARNTALL PRIMARY SCHOOL         
5 Aghintain Road, CLOGHER, Co Tyrone, BT76 0UY
  

Tel:  028 85548423       Fax:  028 85549830      

Email:  rclarke441@c2kni.net      www.carntallprimaryschool.co.uk
Principal:  Mr R Clarke BA (Hons) PGCE PQHNI
25/08/2021
Dear Carntall Families,
It is my pleasure to welcome you to the start of the 2021-22 school year! I hope you all had an enjoyable summer break and like us, are looking forward to the year ahead.  School begins for Primary 1 on Tuesday 31st August (9am – 12 noon) and restarts on the 1st September for P.2-P.7. 

I am eagerly anticipating another successful and rewarding year, and look forward to working in partnership with you all, to provide an exceptional educational experience for your child. It is our mission to help every child feel welcomed, connected and a part of our Carntall family as well as providing them with a highly-engaging educational experience, in a safe and nurturing environment.

While we are thankful that some Covid related guidelines have been relaxed, it is important that we continue to make extra effort to minimise the risk of transmission throughout the school and community.  

We ask our parents to continue to observe safety precautions by social distancing and wearing masks outside of school.  It is our ultimate goal to return, as far as possible, to a more normal structure to the school day.  It is important for us to remember, however, the rising cases of Covid-19 across Northern Ireland and mitigate as far as possible, potential risks to our whole school community and beyond.
Thank you for your continuing support.  We look forward to a new school year filled with fun, friends and learning.

Warmest Regards,

R. Clarke

Principal

THE SCHOOL DAY

Classes   8:50 – 10:30am

Break    10:30 – 10:45am

Classes  10:45 – 12:10 (P1/2)

                10:45 – 12:15 (P3/4

                10:45 – 12:25 (P5-7) 
Lunch    12:10/12:25 – 1:10 pm

P1 Classes Finish  

Sept: 1:40pm

Oct-Jun: Mon/Wed/Fri-2:40pm

                  Tues/Thur-1:40pm

P2 Classes Finish

Mon, Wed & Fri – 2:40pm

Tues & Thur – 1:40pm

NB: Extra-curricular activities will be available for P1/2 from 1:40-2:40pm every Tuesday and Thursday at a cost of £2.50 (commencing 02/09/21)

P3-7 Classes Finish 2:40pm
(We are really hoping to be able to deliver our usual standard of extra-curricular provision for P3-7 pupils from the end of September onwards. Details to follow).

SAFE GUARDING

A copy of the school’s Child Protection/Safeguarding Policy and Complaints Procedure Policy will be sent home for your information. Please return the reply slip to say that you have received and understand their contents. 

In the interests of health and safety, the following points are very important;

· Due to severe allergies our school is a NUT FREE zone. Please refrain from sending items in your child’s lunch box that either contains or may contain nuts/traces of nuts.

· Cars must NOT park on the turning circle during drop off or pick up times.

· Pupils must NOT be dropped off any earlier than 8:30am unless they are availing of the breakfast club facilities. 
· Please follow all Covid-19 regulations and PHA guidance as issued.
Thanks in advance for your understanding and support with these points.

BREAKFAST CLUB

Our Early Bird/Breakfast Club provision will commence from 8:00-8:30am on Monday 6th September at a cost of £1 per child, per morning (including breakfast). This will run from Mon-Friday each week but will need to be pre-booked in advance, with Mrs Farrell (via the school office). 

WRAP AROUND CARE

We are delighted to be able to offer Wrap Around Care for your children, Mon-Thur until 5pm. This service is priced at £5 per child (per hour) and includes refreshments and a mid-afternoon snack.  Again, this service needs to be booked via the school office. 

MONEY POLICY

In order to facilitate the handling of money, the school provides personalised envelopes to assist with the various monies being brought into school. These may be purchased from the school office at the very reasonable price of £5 per 50 envelopes and we would encourage all families to make avail of these. All money must be paid into school on a MONDAY in a marked envelope.

PRICING OF SERVICES (at a glance)

Dinner-£2.60 per day

Snack-£50p per day

Milk-£20p per day 
Breakfast Club-£1 per day 
P1/2 Extra Curricular Activities-£2.50 (Tuesday and Thursday from 1:40-2:40pm-Commencing 02/09/21) 

Money Pockets-£5
School/Book Bags-£10

Wrap Around Care (including refreshments & snack) £5 per hour per child (Mon-Thur)

FREE SCHOOL MEALS, UNIFORM GRANTS & TRANSPORT

Please apply for these online as soon as possible. 

Transport details are as follows:

· Telephone: 028 9598 5959

· Opening hours: Monday – Friday, 9:30am – 12:30pm and 1:30pm – 4:30pm

· Email: HomeToSchool.Transport@eani.org.uk
Free School Meals and Uniform Grants should be applied for online at www.eani.org.uk/fsm
BOOK FAIR
A book fair will take place in school from Monday 20th-Thursday 23rd September and is open each morning from 8.30 am to 8.50 am and again in the afternoon until 3.15 pm.  The Fair offers an attractive range of children’s books from Pre-School to Year 7 and beyond with prices starting at just £1.    The commission earned enables the school to choose free books from the Fair.  The web based Click and Collect service at www.travellingbooks.co.uk allows you to choose at home, pay online and have your books delivered to the Book Fair. Thank you in anticipation of your support.
SCHOOL UNIFORM

The wearing of school uniform is compulsory. 
The uniform is:- 
Girls 
Carntall sweatshirt/sweat cardigan 
Carntall Polo shirt 
Navy pinafore/skirt or trousers 
Summer dress 
Fleece Jacket (with logo) 
Reversible Jacket (with logo) 
Navy socks/navy tights 

Black soft soled shoes (or solid black trainers)
 

 Boys 
Carntall sweatshirt 
Carntall polo shirt 
Navy trousers
Navy dress shorts 
Fleece Jacket (with logo) 
Reversible Jacket (with logo) 
Navy socks 

Black soft soled shoes (or solid black trainers)

Please note: The following are NOT permitted to be worn to school:
· Rugby skins

· Jogging bottoms 

· Jeans  

· Coloured trainers/shoes
PE UNIFORM
· Blue T-Shirt with crest

· Navy shorts

· All black trainers/plimsoles

(All of our uniform is available at SD Kells, in Lisnaskea)
All items of school clothing must be clearly labelled with the owner’s name. 

It is not the responsibility of the staff to look after school uniforms.  If each item is clearly labelled then items should not become lost.
JEWELLERY
Small stud earrings only.

A watch may be worn however, those with electronic games etc. have proven to be a great distraction and are not permitted. 
Pupils should avoid wearing bangles, bracelets or necklaces. 

The school will not accept responsibility for these items if they are lost. 

HAIR
At Carntall Primary School we do not permit hair colouring for either girls or boys.  

Both boys and girls should keep their hair cut neatly.

Girls can wear hairbands which should be small and comfortable on their head.
Long hair should be tied back at all times, for the purposes of maintaining personal hygiene (including head lice). 

CONSENT FORMS

A series of consent forms will be sent home with your child;

· Intimate Care

· Trips& Off-Site Activities

· Pupil Images

· GDPR

Please complete and return the enclosed consent forms as soon as possible.
MEDICATION
Please read The Administration of Medicines Policy (on the school website or available by request)
Print and sign the form at the end of the policy if you require your child to take medication during school hours.

SCHOOL LUNCH BOXES

In Carntall, we run the ‘Healthy Heroes’ lunch time initiative. As part of this, and in line with DE advice; we ask that all lunch boxes include as many healthy items as possible and that treats such as; chocolate, sweets and crisps are limited to NO MORE than one treat item per lunch box. Staff along with P7 monitors will reward pupils who have no more than one treat item per day. Nut items and fizzy drinks are not permitted in school. Thank you for your support with this. 
WATER BOTTLES

Pupils may bring a water bottle to school.  As part of our Healthy Eating Policy pupils are not permitted to drink juice from these bottles during the day, fizzy drinks are not permitted at any time.

ATTENDANCE
Regular attendance at school is essential for continued progress. We pride ourselves on our attendance records, which are above the Northern Ireland average for staff and pupils.  In the interests of school safety please inform the school if your child is going to be absent or late.  A parent or carer must phone the school if a child is off school.  
Whilst we do not encourage absenteeism, if your child is sick or has a temperature, please keep them at home, to avoid the spread of infections and to ensure they do not become very ill.  Please make yourself familiar with the infection control leaflet on our website. It is best practice not to send your child to school until 24hrs after their last episode of vomiting/diarrhoea.  Unfortunately, it is not acceptable to send your child to school with a request to stay in at break/dinner times.  
The Department of Education has launched a campaign entitled “Miss School. Miss out”. Further information can be accessed through the following link.
 https://youtu.be/hAjz0YTPhGA.

Similarly, please follow the school’s guidance in relation to Covid-19. The following flowchart sets the information out very clearly. 
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TIMEKEEPING
Children should only arrive to school between 8.30am and 8.50am unless prior arrangement has been made (including attendance at breakfast club). School begins promptly at 8:50am and finishes at 1:40pm and 2:40pm (see the aforementioned information regarding the school day).  Children must be in school for registration at 8:50am. Please read our attendance policy on the school website so you are familiar with how we deal with pupils who continually arrive late. 

Please arrive promptly to collect your child at home time.  The school grounds are very congested at this time.  On duty staff will help chaperone to their car or collecting adult. We ask that parking spaces are used for collection and that the turning circle is kept clear at all times. Please ensure grandparents/child minders are aware of home time protocol also.
If your child is staying over for afterschool activities, please ensure they are collected on time.  Please try to keep medical and dental appointments out of school hours.  Please inform the school as early as possible if you wish to take your child out during school hours.  Children will under no circumstances be allowed to leave the premises with someone who is not been designated on data collection form.  Please inform the school if someone other than that is lifting your child.
BUSES

Pupils should behave well on the bus just as they do in school, they should sit quietly in their seats at all times with their seatbelt on, no running or standing up on the bus is allowed.
There will be bus monitors who will be asked to report back on unruly behaviour.

Pupils are still advised to wear masks.

DATA COLLECTION 

Please ensure school has up to date information at all times. If you have a change of address, telephone number etc. Please let the school know. 

SHARED EDUCATION

Our school is engaged in the Shared Education programme with Saint Macartan’s and Augher Central Primary School.

Due to Covid-19 restrictions Shared Education face to face teaching is postponed this academic year 21/22.
SCHOOL COUNCIL, RIGHTS RESPECTING, ECO AND FOREST SCHOOLS

Our school is dedicated to giving our pupils a voice and to enriching their learning experiences through participation in the School Council, Rights Respecting Schools, Eco Schools and Forest School’s programmes and initiatives. 

HOMEWORK
In the first few weeks, we intend to conduct a homework consultation with parents. We really value your views and want to include your input into all areas of development, including homework. 

As always, please keep book bags tidy and check for notes every day. If you have any reading or text books belonging to the school, please return them to school in September.
SCHOOL APP
It is important that you have signed up to the Schools NI app through our website: www.carntallprimaryschool.co.uk  
All letters from school are uploaded and accessed through this platform.
Downloading the School Website App:
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On your phone’s app store, look up ‘Schools NI’ and download the app
b. Once you have done this, search for our school and you should receive automatic messages from school when they are released.
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MOBILE PHONES
Pupils are not permitted to bring mobile phones to school.  If you wish your child to carry a phone to school for safety reasons you must send in a letter to the principal stating the reasons for this.  The phone must be given to the class teacher at the start of the day and it will be returned in the evening.  If a child is seen with a mobile phone during the school day, it will be confiscated and the parent must call into school to retrieve it.

Any child using a mobile phone to take pictures of staff or other children within school on a bus or while walking home will be subject to disciplinary procedures.   Children may not receive or take calls in school from a mobile phone at any time during the day for any reason.  If a child needs to contact a parent the school secretary will ring for them.

AFTER SCHOOL ACTIVITIES: (COVID-19 PERMITTING)
There will be a variety of After School Activities for all children during the course of the year and details will be sent out as they come up.  Children must remain on the school premises until they are collected.  Again, your child will be not be permitted to go home with an undesignated person, nor will they be allowed to walk home unaccompanied without prior arrangement.  All children should be collected promptly.

WEATHER CONDITIONS
During adverse weather conditions, transport to and from school may be affected.  The school will make every effort to keep in contact with you by text message/website/Facebook page.  If your child is left to school by private means you must check with the EA to confirm buses are providing homeward travel.  

INTERNET ACCESS
A form requesting consent for your child (new parents) to access websites in school will be sent out in early September.  We ask that you be aware of your child’s online access and monitor accordingly.  In Carntall PS, we use a filtered C2K site and we are assured that children cannot access inappropriate websites or material.  We also strongly recommend that children are not allowed access to social networking at home, this is ample ground for on-line bullying to occur. Children should be 13 before having a Facebook/Snapchat/Instagram account.
PHOTOGRAPHS/VIDEOS
We have an active Website and Facebook page, which is a fantastic opportunity for us to showcase the many exciting learning experiences which occur over the school year.  Please sign the permission slip accordingly regarding permission for your child’s photo/videos

PARENT MEETINGS
Parent/Teacher meetings have been arranged for the 27th October and times will be sent out to accommodate parents to attend.  Children will not be present on this day. If you wish to discuss any issue with your class teacher before this date, or at any time please make an appointment through Mrs Farrell in the school office.

COVID-19 ARRANGEMENTS
*Access to school building is still restricted-please phone school office if you need to speak to a staff member,
*Pupils displaying symptoms MUST NOT attend school until a PCR test has been taken. School must be informed of the outcome of this test before pupils can return,
*Parents/Grandparents/childminders are required to wear a facemask when dropping children off and collecting them from the school gates,
*Pupils must use the Carntall School/book bags but are permitted to bring their own stationary/pencil case as normal,
*Mixing of bubbles will now be permitted at different times throughout the day e.g. outdoors, however, it will remain important to keep pupils in consistent groupings for purposes of contact tracing,
*Enhanced hygiene arrangements remain in place, e.g. increased hand washing and sanitising,

*Updated PHA guidance will be followed in instances of positive or suspected cases of Covid-19.  We will let you know this as soon as it is confirmed.
*Please refer to the aforementioned flowchart regarding close contacts (on page 6-in attendance section of this correspondence). 
PARENT/TEACHER ASSOCIATION
Our PTA fundraising efforts are invaluable and it is one of the reasons why we are such a well-resourced school.  The support both financially and practically enriches our school community.  It is a very friendly and welcoming group and I would encourage you to consider joining and supporting us in whichever way you can.
School Rules – 2021/22

These rules are designed for the efficient running of the school and for the general safety and well-being of our pupils.   
· Pupils must not enter the school grounds before 8.30 am (unless attending Breakfast Club in which case pupils should report to the designated teacher in the staff room).

· Pupils are expected to be in school for the commencement of classes at 8.50 am.

· All pupils must wear school uniform (as detailed above) at all times.

· All uniform must be named permanently.

· PE uniform must be worn for PE classes.  
· All pupils must wear low, soft-soled shoes.

· No jewellery is to be worn except for stud earrings.
· Pupils should NOT colour their hair and long hair must be tied back.
· Nail varnish is NOT to be worn.
· Appointments for dentist, doctor etc should be made outside school hours where possible.

· Pupils must bring notes explaining absence from school on the day of return a proforma is available on the school website).

· Pupils must bring notes informing teachers of any changes in transport arrangements.

· Pupils must wear seatbelts on the bus and behave sensibly. 
· On the early days Year 1/Year 2 pupils should be collected by 1.40 pm.

· Year 3 - Year 7, pupils who go home by car, should be collected by 2.40 pm.

· Year 3 – Year 7 pupils who stay for after school activities should be collected by 3.50 pm

· Mobile phones and other electronic devices are not permitted.
· School is a NUT FREE Zone. Due to severe allergies, no items containing nuts or traces of nuts are permitted. 
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CARNTALL PRIMARY SCHOOL

              Holiday List

              September 2021/22

          October           27, 28 & 29

          November       1 & 2

          December        22 - 31

          January             3 & 4

          February           9 – 18

          March               17

          April                  14 – 22

          May                   2

          June                  1 – 3

     *All dates are inclusive

     *Parent teacher interviews will be held on Wednesday 27 October 
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‘Where Children Come First’
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